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REPORTS FROM THE FIELD 

 

(Benson) It's been pretty easy going so far for winter greens production but that 
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I worked with the Farm Viability Program this year and just finished my business plan and did 

an enterprise analysis on my value added pesto. It was a great process and I learned so much 

about where my business will be going in the future. This will be a great tool to use moving 

forward. Sales of pesto were good during the holiday season with my wholesale accounts. I still 

have plenty more in the freezer to get me thru the next couple of months. It's good to have demos 

in the stores to keep in touch with customers during the winter months. Seed catalogs are 

trickling in and winter webinars are keeping me busy for now. Looking forward to the Veg and 

Berry meeting coming up at the end of the month. Looks like there is something for everyone. 

 

(Shelburne) Winter tunnels are looking good. Minimal covering on the kale, parsley, and 

cilantro, none on the spinach. I have harvested the kale, parsley and cilantro pretty thoroughly, 

now letting them be (except to supply my farm store that is open 4 days per week, but no 

wholesale). Spinach still has a lot of large leaves; we actually got decent regrowth the week of 

Christmas when it was so warm for 4 days in a row. I will begin seeding lettuce, kale, and peas 

in a few weeks! It always comes so fast. Then I will expect a lot of regrowth starting mid-Feb 

and will wait to rip out all the winter crops until April. So far, this is the most productive 

fall/early winter I have had in my unheated houses. 

 

(Weare NH) Tunnel greens growing slower than last winter but cooler and cloudier weather is 

most likely the culprit. Trying some scallions and carrots in tunnel. Scallions made their 

appearance but the carrots are a no show so far. Storage is at the end of the line for squash but 

cabbage and root crops still plentiful and holding well. Crop plan done. Seed and supply orders 

start next month. 

 

(Argyle NY) The winter weather is much kinder this year winter and we also made planting, 

seeding, and ET
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(Durham CT) Timing remains everything for winter growing. In past years, we’d plant in the 

high tunnels after the tomatoes were all out, making sure to have everything planted by the 

beginning of the Persephone Period that Eliot Coleman talked about way early on. In so doing, 

we would be out of greens by the end of the calendar year. This year, we planted a substantial 

amount outside and covered with low tunnels. I love the low tunnels for many reasons, except 

that there is always an event of too much wind when everything lets loose!  Fortunately, that 

only happened a few times this Fall. Meanwhile, in the high tunnels, most things were planted 

mid-November in anticipation of having a ton of things for sale for February. Also, by delaying 

on our high tunnels planting, we were able to keep our late tomato sales and ginger going later 

than ever. That leaves us with a thoroughly harvested outside and not a great deal to sell inside.  

Which is OK, because having a little down time works for me. Next year, guess I’ll mix it up a 

little and have more ready for January. All the greens in the high tunnels are robust, almost ready 

to harvest and extremely hearty. Just started putting row covers on now. Trying to get them to be 

tough and use to extreme cold. One house has a high vent in both gables, that we keep open all 

the time. Perhaps counter intuitive , but the moisture level stays real low in that house. Seems to 

be working. Crops are Gazelle spinach, Red Russian kale, claytonia, High Mowing Yankee 

Lettuce Mix, red choi, Yaya carrots and mizuna. In the past, I’ve found mizuna a poor choice for 

making any inroads into the winter. The patch in the high tunnel this year was harvested once 

early. I’ve left it uncovered through all the cold weather we’ve received so far and it has 

managed to figure out how to stay lush and happy despite the cold. It seems like a balance, 

always. If you cover something, it will tend to grow faster, but not be as cold tolerant. One last 

thing about the Persephone Period: yes, things grow slow, but they don’t stop. We planted 

lettuce, claytonia and carrots all around the beginning of December. They’ve all germinated and 

are slowly, but still growing. Other than that, we’ve got several thousand spinach starts that we’ll 

be planting in about 10 days.   

 

(Little Compton RI) I was thinking since last summer if it was my poor farmer timing or if my 

Entrust got baked in the mail but I had very lackluster Colorado potato beetle control on my 

potatoes last summer and the second application for the second flight was even worse than the 

first. Then I heard a similar story from one of the top organic farmers in Maine who grows seed 

potatoes so I am thinking we may be running into CPB resistance to spinosad (Entrust active 

ingredient).  If true, potato growers are going to have to make some plans…With the big freeze 

coming we spent the last ten hours getting everything in the barns or coolers to avoid damage. 

After many years it is clear to me that my biggest problem with winter tunnel growing is wind. 

Second is the cold, and a distant third is the weak winter sun. I believe this so completely I am 

thinking of putting up some cheap Quonset tunnels for just growing Dec- Jan greens and lettuce. 

What a difference in the plants are that are completely out of the wind’s battering influence. Low 

tunnels and Johnny’s style electric conduit or 10 ga wire all give good protection for some crops, 

over winter onions, etc. but for greens it needs to be a greenhouse or tunnel--at least where we 

are located.  
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Winter markets down our way are flat, and that has been with good weekend weather. Everyone 

at the market is concerned. I think it is just the ebb and flow of consumer interest. Next big thing 

for us is humidity control and monitoring in our winter storage coolers. Now that I am aware of 

our lack of control over this I can see the toll it is taking. Right now we are buying cheap beach 

towels and putting them soaking wet over mountains of root crops; it helps but I can see we need 

to take the next step. 

 

TEN DAYS LEFT TO PRE-REGISTER FOR VVBGA MEETINGS Jan. 20 and 21 

  

Program info for the Post Harvest Handling Conference and Annual Meeting are here: 

http://www.uvm.edu/vtvegandberry/newsletter/12-16-14.pdf 

Register for the meetings and/or pay membership dues on-line at: 

http://2015vvbga.eventbrite.com. On-line registration closes at 5 pm, January 17! 

Or, you can print the membership form then mail it in with your check: 

www.uvm.edu/vtvegandberry/VV&BGA/VVBGA_membership_form.pdf 

 

PRACTICAL FOOD SAFETY WORKSHOPS FOR GROWERS in February 

 

Wondering what the fuss is about produce safety? Want to be ahead of the curve on having a 

plan in place? You will leave this workshop with a solid understanding of the science and risks 

behind produce safety, and a produce safety plan for your farm. Register now, space is limited! 

Cost is 

http://www.uvm.edu/vtvegandberry/newsletter/12-16-14.pdf
http://2015vvbga.eventbrite.com/
http://www.uvm.edu/vtvegandberry/VV&BGA/VVBGA_membership_form.pdf
http://go.uvm.edu/4etl7
http://go.uvm.edu/-b2il
http://bit.ly/vtfoodtech
http://www.uvm.edu/vtvegandberry/factsheets/PreventGreenhouseCollapse.html

